ANNUAL UNIT OWNERS MEETING
December 17, 2008

Present:

Susan Atwater


Barbara D’Amaddio

Deb Giampolo


Warren Johnson

Joe Palladino


Barry Towers

Shivraj Vichare


Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Property Management

Call to Order

Frank Goeckler called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.

Proof of Notice
Frank Goeckler read the Proof of Notice to all attendees.

Introduction of Board of Directors

Each member of the Board introduced themselves to all attendees.

Reading of the Minutes

A copy of the 2007 Annual Meeting Minutes was given to all attendees.  Joe Palladino made a motion to waive the public reading of the minutes and to accept the minutes as written.  This motion was seconded and unanimously passed.
Reports by Officers and Management

President Deb Giampolo discussed some of the issues addressed by the Board during the year.  They include 55 total homes sold in Country Walk; an ongoing budget allocation study; an appraisal performed for the purpose of determining the value of development rights; ongoing negotiations between the attorneys for the Conservancy and the developer (CWD); pool resurfacing; significant tree trimming throughout the Conservancy; and plans to improve the quality of both ponds in Walden Woods including dredging of Big Walden Pond, improvement of the water quality flowing from the industrial area to Big Walden Pond, and a program for the introduction of carp to control the duckweed in Little Walden Pond.
Budget Ratification

Frank Goeckler gave an overview about the purpose of the Annual Meeting.  It serves two purposes; budget ratification and the election of officers to the Board of Directors.  Frank noted that the Conservancy, Woodmoor Council, and the Townhome Council fees remained the same.  Fees for the Village Council increased by $25; fees for the Ridge Council increased by $11; and fees for the Duplex Council increased by $17.  A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved to accept the 2009 Conservancy, and each of the individual Council budgets, as stated.  Prior to the vote, Frank asked if any attendees had questions regarding the budgets they had received.  The following comments were noted:
· Donald Meyers asked about a driveway issue that had been previously discussed with no resolution so far.  He requested a commitment from the Village Council to repair his driveway in 2009, and was instructed to bring the request to the Village Council meeting in January.

· John Webber asked if any future changes to the Conservancy fees would be retroactive.  It was noted that if fees were changed in mid-year, it would have to go before the homeowners for a vote.
Board of Directors Elections

Frank Goeckler gave an opportunity to all attendees to nominate any person not included on the ballot.  Four of the five Councils; Woodmoor, Ridge, Duplex and Townhome, had the same number of people on the ballots as people running for those positions.  The Secretary cast a single vote to elect these individuals.  The Village Council had a vote by ballot for their three respective slots on the Board.  The elected officers are as follows:
· Village Council Directors

Warren Johnson
Joe Palladino
Gail Twarkins
· Woodmoor Council Directors

Jay Malave
Barry Towers

· Ridge Council Director

Charles Wimberley
· Duplex Council Director

Barbara D’Amaddio
· Townhome Council Director

Beth Goulet
Joe Palladino made an appeal for volunteers for the various committees in the Conservancy.
Adjournment

President Deb Giampolo made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley

Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo

President










